

Appointment of Interim City Manager

Date: March 19, 2018

To: City Council

From: Mayor John Tory

Wards: All

SUMMARY

City Council approved the appointment of Peter Wallace as City Manager at its May, 2015 Council meeting. The appointment took effect on July 13, 2015. Mr. Wallace announced his resignation from the position of City Manager, effective April 3, 2018.

The purpose of this report is to recommend to Council the appointment of an Interim City Manager until such time as a new City Manager appointed by Council takes office.

RECOMMENDATIONS

I am recommending that City Council approve the following:

- 1. City Council appoint Giuliana Carbone, effective April 4, 2018, as the Interim City Manager for the City of Toronto, reporting to Council, with all the powers and duties imposed upon the City Manager by Municipal Code Chapter 169, Officials, and as chief administrative officer under Section 140 of the City of Toronto Act, 2006.
- 2. City Council repeal By-law 463-2015, "To Appoint Peter Wallace as City Manager" effective April 4, 2018.
- 3. City Council authorize the City Solicitor to introduce the necessary bills to City Council to give effect to these recommendations.

COMMENTS

Peter Wallace, the City Manager for the City of Toronto, will be leaving the City, effective April 3, 2018. On behalf of City Council and the people of Toronto we extend our appreciation for Mr. Wallace's commitment, professionalism and service.

A recruitment process will be undertaken to fill the permanent vacancy arising from Mr. Wallace's departure. The appointment of Giuliana Carbone as Interim City Manager will ensure a smooth transition until such time as Council appoints a permanent City Manager.

CONTACT

Chris Eby Vic Gupta

Chief of Staff Principal Secretary (416)338-3203 (416)338-3204

SIGNATURE

City Clerk's Office
Original signed by

Mayor Tory